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St. John's, NL A1B 3M7 

Dear Commissioner Wells: 

Re: Newfoundland Offshore Helicopter Safety Inquiry 

Further to your letter dated February 21, 2011 and our subsequent conversation on February 28, 
2011, I can advise that Transport Canada is currently reviewing the Transportation Safety Board 
report and intends to respond on or before the statutory deadline of May 7, 2011. 

On June 28, 2010, Transport Canada was served with a Statement of Claim by the Plaintiff 
Cougar Helicopters Inc., and their insurers. Our future participation in Phase II of the Inquiry 
must reflect this new development. 

Unfortunately, neither myself nor Mr. Freeman are able to attend the OM Phase II meeting on 
March 9, 2011, due to prior commitments. We are in the process of arranging for other DOJ 
counsel to attend with representatives from Transport Canada on our behalf. As a result, our 
attendance will be as observers only. Any input requested from Transport Canada will be 
provided by way of follow up letter after such requests have been reviewed by legal counsel and 
departmental representatives. 
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